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28th of August 2020
Dear Parents and Pupils,
We look forward to welcoming  all pupils back to school. We are feeling nervous and excited about returning to school. I’m sure you all feeling  the same way too. This is normal.
We have worked hard to implement  the changes required  by the 'Roadmap for the full return to School'. We know you are a little nervous about the large classes but we have prepared our classrooms according to government  guidelines. The class bubble consists of the whole class. Within the bubble pupils will sit in pods.  Please take time to read all the following  and familiarise your child with the new arrangements. 
Return Date to School
Greet and meet Junior Infants on Monday, 31st of August
All pupils return to school on Tuesday, 1st of September.  
Please check website for school calendar. www.crosserloughns.com/calendar/ 
Please note the following  changes to reduce the risk of infection:
Arrival to School.
Pupils  will walk down the avenue keeping their distance from each other. Please maintain your distance from each other when entering the school. Allow each other time to sanitise hands on way in. Pupils will enter their classroom through the following entrance points :
· 5th & 6th: Main front door.
· 3rd & 4th: Emergency Exit door of classroom (near the football goals)
· 1st & 2nd: Yard entrance 
· Infants: Main front door. (Week 1& 2 arrival at 10am to avoid congestion)
Sanitiser Dispensers
There are Sanitiser Dispensers installed throughout the school and pupils and staff will have to sanitise on entering and exiting classrooms and school.
Staggered Breaktimes
· Infants and 3rd & 4th class will have their breaks at 10:50 to 11:00  and 12:30 to 1:00.  Infants will play on the small yard and 3rd & 4th class will play on the big yard. Pupils must remain in their designated area until the bell rings. Once the bell rings pupils will line up with their class standing on a spot to maintain social distancing. On entering their classroom they must sanitise their hands. If hands are very soiled they can be washed with soap and water in the classroom. Lunches are eaten after returning from the yard.
· 1st & 2nd and 5th & 6th classes will have their breaks at 11:05 to 11:15 and 1:05 to 1:35. 1st & 2nd will play on the small yard and 5th & 6th will play on the big yard. Pupils must remain in their designated area until the bell rings. Once the bell rings pupils will line up with their class standing on a spot to maintain social distancing. On entering their classroom they must sanitise their hands. If hands are very soiled they can be washed with soap and water in the classroom. Lunches are eaten before going out to play. 
Toilets
· Pupils will use the toilets off their classroom during class and breaktimes.
· 1st & 2nd class will use the toilets off the GP hall to avoid sharing with another class bubble. 
Pupils must wash hands with soap and water.  Dry hands well with paper towels. Place the used paper towels in the bins provided. 
Lunches
· Parents must ensure that children bring a healthy lunch and drink to school every day. Please remind your children  not to share food or drink with other children. Before and after eating pupils will sanitise hands. Lunches must be eaten at their desk and all rubbish and leftovers will be brought home. Infants & 3rd & 4th will eat lunch after playing outside. Other classes will eat lunches before going out to play.
Coats
· Coats can be hung on back of chairs or on designated  hook on coat racks.
Books, copies, pencils etc.......
· All personal belongings must be clearly labelled. Books should be covered in clear plastic and labelled. Books and personal items should not be shared. Pencil case items should remain in school. Extra items should be kept at home.
Uniforms
· We will follow usual practice in relation to school uniform and PE tracksuit. Uniforms  should be worn everyday, except on PE days, or otherwise  requested by teachers. School uniform or tracksuits should be taken off straight  after the child arrives home from school for the day. 
Homework 
· Written homework  will not be given in the first few weeks. Pupils will be expected to learn spellings, tables, revise letter sounds, flash card words, and complete assigned reading tasks by each teacher. This is to reduce risk of spread of infection. Pupils will complete  written tasks normally  assigned  for homework in the last half hour of the school day. This will be reviewed and monitored  by teachers and is subject to change.
ICT
· We are planning to have a device for every individual to use at school. Devices should be cleaned after use. We are planning to set up Classdojo accounts for every child to use if there is a sudden school closure. 
Visiting Teachers/coaches
· The possibility of facilitating  extra curricular activities  such as Dancing,  coaching for games, creative schools, etc will be explored. 
Physical Education 
· Physical Education lessons will take place outdoors weather permitting. All classes will be encouraged  to take breaks and participate  in ' The Daily Mile'.
Parent/Teacher Meetings 
· Parent/Teacher meetings may take place via phone or be postponed. Parents should not try to speak with teachers on yard in the morning. 
When classdojo is set up it can be used as a means of communication  between teacher and parent. 
Appointments 
· Please try to arrange dental or doctor appointments  outside school hours. 
Please view all the relevant documents and advice on our school website https://www.crosserloughns.com
If you have any common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19), you should self-isolate and phone your GP straight away to get a coronavirus test. Parents are responsible for deciding on the fitness of their child to attend school.
Common symptoms of coronavirus include:
• a fever (high temperature - 38 degrees Celsius or above)
• a cough - this can be any kind of cough, not just dry
• shortness of breath or breathing difficulties
• loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal
Travel Abroad
Government policy, which is based on official public health advice, continues to advise against non-essential travel overseas for everyone.
It is a requirement for anyone coming into Ireland, from locations other than those with a rating of ‘normal precautions’ (“green”), to restrict their movements for 14 days, and this includes school staff, parents and children or other students coming from abroad to attend school in Ireland. 
We will continue to update parents and pupils via textaparent and our school website. Please ensure you have submitted  3 contact numbers and email address to crosserloughns1@eircom.net  for future correspondence.  
Yours Sincerely,
______________________________                            ____________________________________
Jarlath Mc Dermott, Principal                                            Teresa Galligan, Deputy Principal 
